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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I hope you are all well and I would like to thank you for your support throughout what has 
been a very busy year for the school as well as the Trust. As I am sure you are aware from 
our spring Trust Newsletter, we have grown from two to now five schools – Beech Hill, 
Bradshaw, Dean Field, Heptonstall and Shirley Manor. As a result, the Trustees and I have 
agreed for me to step away from my role as Headteacher to take on the full time Chief  
Executive Officer role of the Trust. This involves me working with all the schools in the 
Trust including Beech Hill and ensuring that we are providing the best possible education 
for pupils in all the ‘Family of Learning Trust’ schools. 
 
I have had the huge compliment and privilege of being the headteacher of Beech Hill 
School for over a decade now and I can say with all honesty that I have really enjoyed the 
experience. I am extremely proud of our staff, pupils and school community. Our school is 
very unique and a true representation of Multicultural Britain embracing the values of   
honesty, tolerance and respect. I have so many things to be grateful for; not many 
Headteachers have the experience of working with a staff team who are willing to go above 
and beyond to give our children memorable experiences. I joined the Year 5 children on the 
recent London trip, as I always do, and saw this first hand. I cannot thank you as parents/
carers enough for the support you have shown me over the years. I will never say I got   
everything right all the time but I did strive to do my very best and I will continue to serve 
the community through my new role.  
 
Although I am sad to be leaving my role as the Headteacher, my journey at Beech Hill does 
not end here and, as CEO, I will still be involved with strategic decisions and school          
improvement at Beech Hill. I am pleased to inform you that there won’t be any changes as 
we have already been moving gradually to the succession plan so that Mrs Bowling and Mrs 
Cockroft (Deputy Headteachers) can take on the role of Co-Headship. I will continue to 
support them as they embark on their new roles as Co-Headteachers and would like to   
congratulate them. We have worked very closely as the   
senior leadership team and they, alongside the Assistant 
Headteachers Mr Hoyle and Mrs Creighton, have supported 
me over the last 5 years.     
 
I will continue to be based at Beech Hill and look forward to 
continuing to share the successes of the school as we move 
into a new era. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Shameem Hussain 

http://www.beechhillschool.co.uk
mailto:admin@beechhillschool.co.uk


OPAL Project 

Our Outdoor Play and Learning project, to enhance the 
playground experience for all children, will start fully in 

September 2024 and our hopes are that it will change 
the way we think and how we play together.  

 
To facilitate this project, we are looking for families to 
donate items to support us as the project grows and to 

enhance your child’s playtimes.  
 

We are looking for donations of the following items 
which will enable your children to enjoy a wider range of 
play experiences during playtime  

 

Any donations need to be in good working   
order - not broken or damaged. 

St. Anne’s Beach 
  
On Monday 1st July, year 2 went to St Anne’s for a fun-filled 
day playing on the beach.  

The children made sandcastles, flew kites and played a variety 

of games such as boules and skittles. Some children even    
buried their friends in the sand and created sand angels.     
Despite the weather, the children never complained and had 

the best time. They created memories to last and 
have been talking about it ever since.  

A huge thanks to all members of staff that came to 

the beach and helped to make it so memorable. The 
children behaved impeccably well and did Beech Hill 
proud. Well done to you all! 



House Points 

These children have all been   
awarded a silver certificate 

for receiving 100 House 
Points. 

Donatello N 
Sohan K 

Bradford Literature Festival 
 
Some of the year 5 children visited the Bradford Literature Festival at Bradford          
University on Monday. The children had the opportunity to listen to different authors 
speak about their books, their inspiration and the writing process. We heard from Liz 
Flanagan, Trish Cooke, Ashley Thorpe and 
Saviour Pirotta. 
  
The children loved listening to Saviour 
Pirotta tell them different Greek myths 
and where he found the inspiration for his 
books. They had the opportunity to ask the 
authors questions and it was great to hear 
the inspiration behind ‘The Golden      
Horsemen of Baghdad’ as it is a text we 
read in English. The children were          
extremely enthusiastic and represented 
Beech Hill amazingly!  

These children have all been   
awarded a bronze certificate 

for receiving 50 House 
Points. 

Subhan A 

These children have all been 
awarded a platinum       

certificate for  receiving 300 
House Points. 

 
 

Adam P 
Rania A 

Lights, Camera, Score 
 

We are extremely proud to share 
our final animation from the Lights, 
Camera, Score project with Three 

Stones Media: 
 

https://spaces.hightail.com/
receive/nxWaQCc9bv 

 
https://spaces.hightail.com/

receive/LvYpoAXGFL 
 
 

Well done to the whole of year 4 
who came up with fantastic original 

ideas and delivered them            
confidently! Thanks to Lucy, Greg 
and all of the team who made this 

possible. 

Attendance Update 
24.06.2024 - 28.06.2024 
 

Attendance last week was much 
better than the previous week. 
Well done to those classes who 
achieved above 95%. 
 
It would be great to see all  
classes achieving above the    
national average in the last two 
weeks of term. 
 
If you need would like to discuss 
your child's attendance, please 
contact Mrs Farhat Hussain,   
attendance officer on 01422 
345004.  
 

https://spaces.hightail.com/receive/nxWaQCc9bv
https://spaces.hightail.com/receive/nxWaQCc9bv
https://spaces.hightail.com/receive/LvYpoAXGFL
https://spaces.hightail.com/receive/LvYpoAXGFL


Dinner Menu w/c Monday 8th July 

If you require an allergy list please email kitchen@beechhillschool.co.uk 

Relaxed SENDays 
 

Please find below, information around relaxed days for 
families with children who have special needs at       
Eureka! the national children's museum in Halifax.  

 
They are called 'Relaxed SENDays' which are designed 

for children with special needs at the heart of them.  
 
For more information, please follow the link: 

 
Relaxed SENDays 

 

TT Rockstars Most   

Improved Accuracy 
 

Year 2 -  Moeen S (Canada) 

Year 3 - Simona H (Jordan) 

Year 4 - Vanessa R (Australia) 

Year 5 - Mohammed H (France) 

 

Class with the most active   

players 

Australia 

 

https://play.eureka.org.uk/event/relaxed-senday-3/


If you would like to take part please follow the below link: 
Summertime Book Review Competition 

https://www.schoolreaders.org/bookreview


National Online Safety - Weekly Information 


